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A Message from Mayor Bernstein. . . 

I can't believe how quickly time flies.  It feels like it was only a short time ago, I was writing to wish 
everyone a Happy New Year!   December is such a special time here in Allendale.  I love seeing 
our town lit up for the holidays, but more importantly seeing the joy in people's eyes as we come 
together to celebrate the holidays.   
 
Speaking of celebrations, the Allendale Chamber of Commerce hosted its annual Holiday Walk 
on December 2nd. This event brings Allendale residents together with our amazing small busi-
ness community to kick off the holidays.  Our Amazing Holiday Observers hosted their annual 
Town Holiday Gift Distribution” in the center of town on December 10th.  And on December 21st, 
Valley Chabad and the Borough will be hosting a Chanukah Celebration at 6 pm at Borough Hall.  
All these great events do not happen in a vacuum.  I want to thank everyone who worked hard to 
make each of these events a success. 
 
As always, a special thank you to our First Responders on AVAC, the Police Department, and Fire 
Department for keeping everyone safe at all our events throughout the year.   
 
December marks my last month as your Mayor.  Serving as the mayor of the town that you grew 
up in and continue to call home has been a wonderful and gratifying experience.  I am honored 
by the confidence you placed in me in 2018 for this position; it is something I will always carry.   
For the last 15 years, as a councilman and as the mayor, it has been a pleasure working with every 
member of the council and our Borough employees and representatives.  I am proud of the work 
that we have done.  Allendale is a special place to live and a great place to raise a family.  Col-
lectively, we have worked hard to keep it that way.  Lastly,  I want to wish our Mayor-Elect Amy 
Wilczynski the best of luck and success as she starts her term in January.  I know she will do an 
amazing job.   Thank you, Allendale.
 
On behalf of the Governing Body and the entire Borough, I wish you all Happy Holidays and a 
very Happy New Year!



Message from the 
Allendale Water Committee 

On November 30th Councilwoman Liz Homan and Mayor Ari 
Bernstein joined representatives from Veolia Water to sign the 
final papers completing the sale of Allendale's water system to 
Veolia.
 
“We are excited to welcome Allendale residents to the Veolia 
family,” said Alan Weland, Vice President and General Manager 
of Veolia’s New Jersey Operations. “We appreciate the confidence 
they have placed in Veolia to provide exceptional drinking water 
and excellent service. Our work will ensure our new customers 
will enjoy safe water and reliable service for generations to come."
 
Councilwoman Homan stated, "As the chair of the Allendale 
water committee, I am proud of our leadership team and the 
relationship we have developed with Veolia. The delivery of safe 
drinking water has become a very regulated, technical business 
and Allendale is fortunate to have Veolia provide affordable, 

quality water to Allendale residents for years to come."   
 
Mayor Ari Bernstein added, "This has been a long journey, but one that will be very beneficial for the future of 
Allendale. I want to thank the residents of Allendale, Councilwoman Liz Homan, and everyone who has worked 
over the last year to make this final signing happen. " 
 
For more than a decade, Veolia and Allendale enjoyed a long partnership, with the company providing half 
the borough’s water and operating the system under contract. In November of 2021, faced with the need to 
make significant improvements to remain in compliance with water quality standards, the voters of Allendale 
overwhelmingly approved a referendum to sell the Allendale Water System to Veolia for $18 million.   
 
"After considerable research and analysis, the water committee and Borough Council decided the best option 
was to have a capable, regulated utility, with water professionals and experts managing the quality, safety, and 
distribution of our water. From a financial standpoint, the proceeds of the sale will be used to retire outstanding 
municipal debt, thereby strengthening the borough's financial position" said Councilwoman Homan. "I am 
thrilled that the residents of Allendale agreed."
 
Veolia plans to invest $26 million over ten years in the borough. Projects will include water main refurbishments 
and replacements, water supply resiliency improvements, technology upgrades, lead service line replacements, 
and a treatment system for regulated PFAS, man-made chemicals commonly used in industrial and 
manufacturing applications. 
 
The residents of Allendale will be contacted by Veolia with information about the sale and welcome them. The 
transition should be seamless; even the customer service phone number will remain the same.
 
"After having the honor of serving Allendale for two decades through our contracts with the Borough, we are 
proud that residents have entrusted us with ownership of the water system" concluded Mr. Weland. 





 

Borough of Waldwick & Borough of Allendale  
Styrofoam* (EPS) Recycling Collection Program 

* Styrofoam is a trademark brand of Expanded Polystyrene (EPS) 
owned and Manufactured by the Dow Chemical Company. 

 

WHERE? 
 

Waldwick Public Works 
Recycling Center 
19 Industrial Park 

Waldwick, NJ 07463 
 

WHEN? 
Saturday, January 7, 2023 

9:00 am – 1:00 pm 
or until trucks are full 

9:00 am – 10:00 am Waldwick & Allendale residents only 
10:00 – 1:00 pm open to all Bergen County residents 

(rain or shine) 
 

All material 
must be in 

Clear Plastic 
bags for 

collection 

ACCEPTABLE 

Clean packaging materials from: 

 Televisions 
 Appliances 
 Computers 
 Electronics 
 Furniture 

YES 
 

NOT ACCEPTABLE 

∅ Packing Peanuts 
∅ Food Packaging 
∅ Colored Polystyrene 
∅ Packaging with 

tape, labels or glue 

NO 
 

Recycle Symbol for Styrofoam 

2023 CHRISTMAS 
TREE COLLECTION

The Department of Public Works will be 
collecting and chipping Christmas Trees. 
All trees must be free of decorations, tree 

stands and plastic bags.

• West Side Collection: 
Weeks of Jan. 2 & Jan. 16 
• East Side Collection: 
Weeks of Jan. 9  & Jan. 23  

Decorative wreaths and garland, 
held together with wires, must go 

with household garbage.



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

Allendale Free Public Library aka Lee Memorial Library
 

The new year, 2023, will begin with an historic event to remember - the Allendale Free Public Library, aka Lee 
Memorial Library, will celebrate its 70th anniversary as a borough operated resource. 
 

On January 6, 1953, the Allendale Public Library, maintained for its first fifty-two years by volunteers, user fees, 
and donations, was taken over by the borough of Allendale, becoming the Allendale Free Public Library.
 

Here's the story. Allendale's first public library began in December 1900 with the support of a committed com-
munity group, the Village Improvement Associate (VIA). After becoming a borough in 1894, Allendale's growth 
accelerated. Summer visitors became residents, farmland became residential neighborhoods, and the demand for 
services, including leisure and entertainment, took off. The VIA, with a few hundred donated books, launched Al-
lendale's first library. Without adequate funding and a permanent home, the library was constantly on the move. 
Finally, in 1926, with land provided by the Mallinson family, the library opened the doors to its first permanent 
home on the corner of Franklin Turnpike and West Allendale Avenue (today's 1 West Allendale Avenue). With 
the generous financial support of William C. Lee and Mary K. Lee, the small library expanded with an addition 
in 1941. Use of the library continued to grow. Sadly, in 1952, Mr. Lee passed away. Recognizing his contributions, 
the Allendale Public Library was renamed as Lee Memorial Library. More books and more patrons created a 
never-ending need for more space and funding. After many years volunteering as librarian, Mary Lee decided to 
retire. With the loss of their most important benefactors, the library board asked the borough to take over their 
operations. With a November 1952 public referendum supporting a borough takeover of the library, on January 
6, 1953, the Allendale Public Library trustees voted to disband the library. Minutes later, the new Allendale Free 
Public Library, operated by the borough of Allendale, and with a new board of trustees, was born. Upon her re-
tirement, Mary Lee was named library advisor for life with a room in the library named in her honor. In February 
1953, Hilda Sprague became the library's first paid part-time librarian. Friends of the Library was formed in 1971. 
In 1979, after years of continuing growth, the library moved to its current home at 500 West Crescent Avenue. In 
1981, the borough sold the original building library building on Franklin Turnpike for $101,000.

Today! 
Borrowing:
Over 80% of Allendale residents have library cards.

Close to 100,000 books, media and other items were 
borrowed this year, including 14,934 digital downloads 
of Books and eAudiobooks directly to personal devices.
 
Programs
Nearly 700 programs were attended by 9,000 residents.

Over 1,000 residents received free admission to popular 
museums such as the Museum of Modern Art and the 
American Museum of Natural History, just two of the 
fourteen institutions for which we offer complimentary 
passes.

…And the library operates on less than 1.4% of Allen-
dale’s property tax levy!

Visits:
Over 60,000 visits to the library in 2022.

Services:
2,820 documents were notarized with our free-to-residents 
service.

Hundreds of households checked out items from our 
Borrowing Beyond Books collection, including film projectors 
and indoor/outdoor screens, check engine light readers, video 
to digital convertors,  laminating machines, negative/slide/
photo scanners, and more.

229 home deliveries – porch to porch courier service available 
to every residence.

Technology
2,414 residents received free full-service on demand 
subscriptions to the digital New York Times and the digital 
Wall Street Journal.



 

Get ready for the Holidays ‐ Safety Tips! 
Deck the Halls, Prevent the Falls 
Take extra precaution when stringing lights or putting your blow‐up Santa on the roof. Each year, at least five 
people  die and  more  than  18,000  people  need  to  seek  emergency  care  due  to  injuries  sustained  while 
decorating for the holidays. Make sure your ladder is sturdy and you have someone spotting you at all times. 
Also, only climb when it’s light outside. You should use ladders with indoor decor, as well, rather than chairs or 
tables. 
  

Be Cautious in the Kitchen 
Avoiding cuts and burns while cooking is another essential part of staying safe during the holidays. Have a supply 
of pot holders and oven mitts on hand, and don’t touch any dish or plate that may still be hot. Keep a first aid 
kit nearby and stay alert when using a knife, whether you’re carving the ham or chopping up the vegetable tray. 
If  you do cut  yourself, wash  the wound, bandage  it  if possible and  if  there  is excessive bleeding,  a visit  the 
emergency department will be necessary. 
  

Check in on Your Mental Health 
For many, this may not be the most wonderful time of the year. Did you know 64% of people with a mental 
disorder reported that the holidays worsen their symptoms? Behavioral problems tend to be amplified during 
this season, whether you are experiencing depression due to loneliness or feeling anxious about gift shopping, 
parties or seeing certain family members. 
 

If you don’t have a mental disorder, be mindful of others who do. Pay attention to family and friends who may 
be struggling and check in with them often.    If you or a family member are experiencing the signs or symptoms 
of a mental illness and feel you are in crisis, call 201‐262‐HELP (4357). Crisis counselors are available 24/7 to 
guide you through the next steps of getting help. 
  

Don’t Overdo Your Eating and Drinking 
Holiday foods are filled with excess sugar, salt and fat. As you enjoy your favorite feasts and treats, do so in 
moderation. Consider a walk to burn off some calories and get your blood flowing‐‐ instead of the traditional 
after‐dinner nap! 
 

Many people are also prone to binge drinking during holiday festivities. In fact, Americans double their drinking 
habits between Thanksgiving and New Year’s! Drink plenty of water, space out your beverages and keep track 
of your intake to avoid alcohol poisoning. If you do end up drinking too much, always be sure you have a sober 
driver. And,  if  you’re  the host, have a place  for  intoxicated guests  to  stay overnight. 28% of  fatal  crashes  in 
December involve drunk drivers, so plan ahead to ensure you and your loved ones don’t become part of this 
unfortunate statistic.  
   

Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps ‐‐ Your donations are truly appreciated! 
New members are ALWAYS welcome‐‐Free training opportunities! – call Chief Bottaro @ 201‐739‐

4715 for more information or email us at membership@allendaleambulance.org 
New classes starting up in February 2023 

https://blog.valleywisehealth.org/avoid‐health‐risks‐holiday‐safety‐tips/ 



Quick Notes... 
When Visiting 

Check out Allendale's 

Tree!  Thank you to 

the Allendale Clerk’s 

Office for decorating 



	
Neighbors Helping Neighbors 

Allendale Circle of Support (ACOS) began in 2020 to provide temporary support to our residents who 
are struggling financially. The need may be invisible, yet it is present…even in Allendale. If you know 

someone or find yourself in need, please visit the ACOS website.  
All requests are handled with the utmost confidentiality. 

Many of our community members are looking to lend a helping hand. By donating to ACOS, you are 
helping residents in need while also supporting our local business community. Contributions are used 
to purchase gift cards to assist with everyday costs such as food, health and hygiene, gas and more. 

Website: https://www.allendalecos.org/ Contact us: AllendaleCOS@gmail.com 

		

Allendale Circle of Support is a 501c(3). All donations are tax deductible

220/230 West Crescent Update
(formerly Black Millwork)

The Borough is almost through the legal documents 
with Hampshire and will close on 220 West 
Crescent (front building) in the very near future.
As soon as the closing is complete, the front 
building will be demolished and they will begin 
building 70 units. The fencing and equipment have 
already been mobilized.
 

The Borough will be going to bid shortly after when plans are finalized to build a municipal 
community center. 
 
The Borough closed on the back building 
(230 West Crescent) last year which currently 
functions as a small warehouse.
 
This entire project has been acquired and will be 
built without any additional tax dollars.
 
If you have any questions, please email: amywilczynski@allendalenj.gov

Goody Bags for Our Seniors
The Borough of Allendale and the Allendale Circle of Support (ACoS) teamed up to supply, stuff and 
deliver goody bags for our wonderful seniors again this year.

If you are a senior and want to be added to the list, please contact: cshaw13@gmail.com



For Non-Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

Constant Contact

For Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

SWIFTREACH

get your snow 

shovels out and ready
The town code requires that sidewalks be maintained by the 
property owner abutting the sidewalk. Snow and ice must 
be removed within 24 hours so your neighbors and fellow 

residents can safely use the sidewalks.

Just a friendly reminder:
There is a borough ordinance in place to 
let the plows and clean up crews have 
access to the roadways to do their jobs.  
Vehicles/owners in violation of this will 
be issued a summons.

Moving Out?
For your final 

water bill contact 

at 
855-367-6708 

www.allendalenj.gov



Allendale Green Team
Additional Recycling Options
The borough encourages residents to recycle other materials 

that are not collected curbside by participating in collection 
programs offered by the county and neighboring municipalities 
throughout the year.  Information on how and where to recycle 
can be obtained by contacting the Allendale Green Team at 
AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com.  Every pound of material kept 
from the waste stream contributes to sustainability and reduces 

borough solid waste expenditures.

	 •	 EPS Packing Foam “Styrofoam”
	 •	 Electronics
	 •	 Compostable Food Waste
	 •	 Lithium and NiCad batteries (rechargeable batteries)
	 •	 Plastic Film (grocery bags, bubble wrap, shipping envelopes, bread bags, etc.)
	 •	 Hazardous Materials
	 •	 Paper Shredding

Allendale Allendale 
Fire Department Fire Department 

The Allendale Fire Department The Allendale Fire Department 
is always looking for new members!is always looking for new members!
We are in need of members to continue to serve the community!We are in need of members to continue to serve the community!

 If you are between the ages of 16 and 18, you are eligible to join as a Junior Member. 
Anyone 18 years or older is eligible to join the active department.

Anyone interested in joining Email:Anyone interested in joining Email:  firechief@allendalenj.gov



Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

Storm Drains & Leaves 
With the arrival of Fall, we 
would like to thank our 
residents for being mindful 
about clearing fallen leaves 
from storm drains in front 
of their homes.  Even with 
regular street sweeping, 
clogged storm drains may 
cause flooding and possible icy 
conditions during storms. 

Get Applications and 
Registration Forms 

ONLINE  
at

 www.allendalenj.gov

•	 Dog & Cat Licenses
•	 Construction Permits
•	 Garage Sale Permits
•	 Report a Concern & Property 

Maintenance Complaints
•	 Open Public Records Requests 
•	 No Knock Permits





ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Linda Garofalo, Technical Assistant  

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE/WATER PAYMENTS 
Alissa Mayer, CFO & Water Collector 

AlissaMayer@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 
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Mayor & Council 
Ari Bernstein, Mayor 
AriBernstein@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Amy Wilczynski, Council President 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Liz Homan, Councilwoman
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Water, Sewer, and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Land Use and Construction Code Committee
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources and Administration Committee

Steve Sasso, Councilman
SteveSasso@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Land Use and Construction Code Committee


